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090-091 Micholitz to Sander




Manila, 21-7-89

Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

I beg to enclose a list of the contents of 26 cases shipped to Mansfield of Singapore who will forward them to you.

The Euryales [don’t think so, it’s a water lily. Maren] I sent you is a very good foliage and flowering plant, bearing immense heads of flowers. The Renanthera, I am afraid, won’t look well on arrival in England, this is hardly the right time to get them, however, it is only one case of the Phalaenopsis about which I wrote to you in my last letter. You will find dried specimens in case number 25. But please don’t forget to send the glass containing the flowers of the same to Rolfe or whoever will name your orchids in future, as this shows all the characteristic signs much better than the dried ones. As to this Phal[aenopsis] being new, I have now some doubts, and am not quite sure whether it is not Phal. pallens, use Rolfe’s list of Phal., Gard. Chronicle 1886, for the flowers of my plants certainly have a greenish hue, sometimes yellowish, it is altogether not a colour, which I could call pale green, waxy white I thought to be the best description for it. Also, Phal. pallens must have been collected by Cuming, but Cuming never was in Mindanao else he would have found Alocas. sand. and Aerid. sanderianum with which the Phal. grows. It is very strange, neither Roebelen nor I have seen it before although we both have been there three or four times. At any rate it is not a plant for the million and I would not collect it without your orders to do so. The 200 I have will be quite sufficient for the present.

I have received your letter from the 11th June and beg you will not forget to renew my credit here which ends with August. I also beg you will let me know what you may want of the known Phal. orchids.

The …Aerides or Saccolabs which I sent to you may come from the South West coast of Mindoro, not Mindanao, the Aerid[es] & Grammat[ophyllum] are new, I think nobody has been to the place before. I think the Grammat[ophyllum] ought to sell well, it is a grand thing and not of difficult cultivation. The Aerides will also prove grand and of the Saccolabs I hope at least one will be new. About the Cypriped., don’t be too sure, I wrote to you, there may be a Cypriped[ium] as the natives told me, they recognised it when I showed them C. argus but this is no proof whatever. These natives as a rule are terrible liars.

How is it are we not having a try in Formosa or in the German part of New Guinea? Curnow is still in Tayabas from where he has not been able to leave on account of Cholera being there.  The steamers won’t take passengers. He is collecting Phalaenopsis.

About Vanda sander[iana], I shall do the best I can. 

Dear Sir, before I close this, I wish to beg you will kindly let me have a small rise on my wages. I am now 7 and a half years in your service and had to commence with £50, and until now observing the strictest honesty, I have not been able to save much. Travelling is not a thing,which can be done without injuring one’s health, I should wish to put back a little more than I have been able to do. I think £25 is not much and will not ruin you, and if my services are worth £100, they are worth £125 also. So I hope and trust you will kindly fulfil my wish.

Trusting you are quite well, I remain,

yours faithfully,

W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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